

November 22, 2010

Mr. Bob Shank The Master's Program

Dear Bob.

Thank you for this entire 3 year journey. I had heard about the program but I knew that I was not ready to retire and I wasn't in need of a "Halftime Program". I could not have been more wrong about what The Master's Program really was, or what it entailed. It is not about taking a break or getting ready to get out of the game, but getting ready to finally get in the game – God's Game – the one specifically designed by God for me!

I could not have chosen a more dynamic 3 year time in my life that involved more changes in my family, health, and business. I started with 3 children at home and a great company and industry. I finished as an empty nester and my company and industry forever changed, yet I am more excited about the future then I could have ever imagined. Right now is the perfect time for anyone who might be interested in the program no matter what their age or what is going on with their finances and family.

I thought that I was happy sitting in the pews in church and being a part of several bible studies but not engaged in any real thought provoking effort. Anything I did for the ministry yielded 1x returns for God and me. I realize now that I can use my strengths and passions to filter out opportunities. I can now encourage co-workers, my spouse, and my children to join me in this adventure to fulfill my passions and search for 100x returns for the kingdom.

The program did at times feel like I was getting a drink of water from a fire hose but now those are the sections that I go back to and would like to repeat! No single program or teacher has ever made me think more or realize my frustrations at being a follower like The Masters Program, and you Bob. I am a changed man that is only comfortable with opportunities that fulfill my passions and God given unique abilities. God can and will use me for the opportunities that he uniquely created me to fill.

I just wanted to thank you again.

Sincerely,

John R. Kiley